DISTRICT I REPORT – LUTHERAN MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER NAR
In preparation for January 23, 2021 meeting

Presenting couple rosters with status:

Excel document coming.  Note these main changes:

Central: 

· New presenters Preston & Monika Wolk, ready to present first set in April. They missed presenting in November due to illness

· Second set Bob & Darlene Kail have returned from LOA and intend to present their updated talks in April, having not presented for a long time

· Third set Steve & Sue Rufe started LOA 1/1/21 in response to health & other stresses.

Northeast:

· No changes

Northwest:

· Clergy Bill & Janis Hessler have retired after many years of faithful service (NAR used to send thank you notes when this happened – is there anything in place now????)
· Brian & Annika Piazza have returned to presenting after years away, having moved, and hope to be ready to present second set in March

South:

· No changes

Past M.E. experiences held since last report with number of couples completed:

Central:

Nov 6-8, 2020  -- in-hotel Weekend held as planned with 7 couples, the max that the Conference room could take, with just Guynns and Fells as Wolks were ill. All Covid-mandated rules followed.  Had a follow up by Zoom on 11/22 attended by 5 couples and a few prayer couples.
Northeast:

September 18-20, 2020 – the in-hotel Weekend was converted to a Virtual experience. 9 couples started and finished.  Most had already been registered. Some observers participated.

Northwest:

No Weekends were presented last fall/winter, but they had the annual Veteran Renewal in November, with 12 couples participating with distance.

South:
No Weekends, no report

Future M.E. experiences planned for 2021: 
Central:
Jan 29-31, 2021 – was to have been our Virtual experience but on 1/17 we canceled with 5 couples registered (1 anniversary couple & 1 monitoring from United M.E.) advising them of future virtual and in-hotel events.  This was a very hard decision to make.
March 6-8 annual retreat, 16 encountered couples registered
April 16-18 2021 – Hartville Ohio, Comfort Suites for the 3rd time, which can take 7 couples plus presenting couples. Because we are very concerned to get the Wolks doing their first presenting, and for the Kails to present for the first time in a long time, we will have 4 presenters.
November 2021 – probably in Hartville, and hopefully able to take 15 total, rather than 10.

Northeast:

October 1-3, Heritage Hotel Lancaster PA (April 2021’s event was postponed to this one, and the Area decided that there was not enough interest shown in Virtual events to keep April as Virtual)

Northwest:

March 12-14, 21 – after much discussion, this has been posted as a Virtual event.

October 1-3 – Battle Creek, MI, in person.

November 5-7, their annual Veteran’s Renewal.

South:
No report
What have you learned about your M.E. journey during the time of COVID adjustments?

Central:
-As an Area we were sure the January Virtual weekend would be popular, but perhaps Christmas just got in the way – how many churches really published the information? And we were late getting that e-blast out (early December), and did not do a second round of emails to churches.  We wrote to every single couples who had ever registered or inquired, with the premise that couples were stressed and had nothing better to do – but we don’t think it reached enough couples.

-One Journey Group has been meeting via Zoom since May, and has expanded to involve some couples from a less active group. Fells say they have been greatly blessed, but it’s amazing how little encountered couples care to get involved and can’t imagine living without it. This group relies on volunteers to present something & provide dialogue question each month.
Northeast:
-We were surprised at how well a Virtual Weekend actually worked. Couples were encouraged to concentrate on spouse and hardly knew others were around. Couples enjoyed the comfort of their own homes.

-Both area Journey Groups have been meeting by Zoom. We have been using 10/10’s posted on GLM. One group watches the presentation together, then writes, dialogues and shares; the other does writing and dialoguing (privately) and then just has group sharing at the Zoom session.

Northwest:
-to treasure every moment, be kind, and breathe!!

South:
No report

In what way would you like support?  
-DI leaders believe we need a NARPCC couple now that we let the DPCCs fade away.

-We also wonder what the process will be to compare notes (before we forget) how these changes in outline were received – we realize not that many Weekends have been held with the changes to gain much of an opinion.  
-We still note that we have no communications going out to Community from GLM, or generated for dispersal through the districts.
-Northeast leaders still hope to have an easier time to collect more than one email address and telephone numbers in the registration process.

-Northwest leaders know that prayers are needed. 
Anything else you would like to share with the NAR Board:  
-More info on how Areas responded to the NAR recommendations on amending the outline.  (Central held 3 meetings to hash out many spots, accepting at least 50%, & trying two new things. The one big change for Ohio was weaving LOC’s Kyrap and Care packet sections into Saturday night’s Impact (after all, they are taking dialogue home, and these things go home too). It perked up Saturday night with its great variety (tools, laughter) and shortened Sunday accordingly.  On Sunday we had them return to the Conference Room before lunch, after MAC, for the 30 minutes that was left of LOC, and ended with vision talk. They returned from private discussion to Lunch.  With the cuts of Saturday, we had Risk before supper, so Impact was only talk.  Another change which hasn’t had sufficient evaluation is to omit the dialogue writing and sharing of God’s Desire, and replace it with a personal/couple activity. Central has been summarizing and sharing everything they have learned – just ask.
-Northeast also made considerable changes, but nothing new. They have been summarizing and sharing everything they have learned – if you want to compare notes/pick their brains, just ask.

-Although we didn’t get to carry it out, for our Virtual weekend we were planning Sunday times of 1 pm – 5:30 pm so our clergy presenter didn’t have to take time away from his congregation – we know this would help clergy attendees too.  

-Prayers needed: in Central,  long time board members and presenters George & Pat DeVeny – Pat died in early January from Covid-19, and Clergy Execs Jon & Bonnie Bell – Jon is having triple-bypass as we write; and in Northwest – Larry & Liz Grupe, leaders in LME forever – Liz is in hospice care.
-Northwest also reports that they would love to find another couple who could take over their Lay exec position (possible so that they could be available to replace Fells, as prayerfully considering), but there is no one, and they feel overwhelmed.  New couple just took over the Veterans’ Renewal coordination, which helps.  Registrars are retiring. Difficult to get ahead and rough times coming. 

-District I is holding our semi-annual District Meeting February 6 by Zoom, and we know that there is still no one to replace us as District leaders, so we haven’t sent out a call for nominations.  Besides, this had sort of been put on hold in order for NAR to reconsider restructuring of Districts. We don’t think anyone will step forward for our District until that is settled.

-Fells registered for a Zoom pro account and announced its availability to the district.
Submitted with love,

David & Jean Fell


Kevin & Raye Guynn

District Lay Execs


District Clergy Execs
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